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Summary of the meeting held on December 11, 2008

The Chair, Ambassador María del Luján Flores, Permanent Representative of Uruguay to the OAS, called the meeting of the Committee to order and submitted for consideration the order of business, document CP/CAJP-2684/08 rev.1.  The delegation of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela asked that the CEJIL presentation be moved to the first item on the agenda, which was done since the other delegations agreed.

1. Presentation by the Center for Justice and International Law (CEJIL) of its document “Contributions for the reflection on possible changes in the modus operandi of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights and the Inter-American Court of Human Rights”  (CP/CAJP/INF. 104/08)

The Executive Director of the Center for Justice and International Law (CEJIL), Ms. Viviana Krsticevic, a member of civil society, presented her document “Contributions for the reflection on possible changes in the modus operandi of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights and the Inter-American Court of Human Rights,” which can be accessed through the OAS documents database (CP/CAJP/INF.104/08).  CEJIL asked to participate in this meeting pursuant to Article 13 of the Guidelines for the Participation of Civil Society Organizations in OAS Activities (CP/RES. 759 (1217/99), and she had 30 minutes to make her presentation.
The delegations acknowledged the contributions and thanked CEJIL for its presence.
2. Continuation of the Process of Reflection on the Inter-American System for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights (2008-2009). Consideration of proposals on the following aspects: (CP/CAJP-2665/08 rev. 4)

The delegation of Argentina pointed out that in order to facilitate the analysis, it had asked the Secretariat to put shading around the text of positions on which that delegation conceptually agrees with the other States listed.  The delegation also informally distributed its comments on some of the points to be discussed at the meeting, which will be incorporated into the next version of the document.

All the delegations expressed agreement with the content of the document on the following topics:  reparations, the principle of subordination in relation to petitions for reparation, the autonomy and independence of the IACHR, control over legal proceedings, universalization of the system, change in the political situation in the Hemisphere, and the need to improve access to the system and provide legal assistance to victims.

Furthermore, the delegation of Ecuador presented a proposal to include the topic “control of procedural records,” which will include the recommendations of Ecuador and other delegations in this regard.

3. Other business

The delegations expressed agreement to make a presentation during a meeting of the Permanent Council to commemorate the sixtieth anniversary of the American Declaration of the Rights and Duties of Man.  The Chair agreed and suggested that this special meeting could be held in early 2009.
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